YELLOWSTONE HUNT CLUB JANUARY NEWSLETTER

Hello to all and Happy New Year,

Well January started out great and ended the same.

We wish to welcome two new members, Fred Harmon and Chris Meiers. Chris is from Sheridan, WY.

Earlier in the month a goose hunt in Hardin wasn't as good as hoped, but no snow. On January 12, we hunted Hardin again, still no snow and slow hunting. But later we got snow and hunts at Rick's and Hysham, and Hardin all paid off. The really good part of all this is that we got to hunt with Mike Greene, Fred and Chris. As most know Mike moved last year to Stevensville, and we don't get to see too much of him.

For those that don't know, Brad Harthun, moved to Gillette, WY., for employment. He is still very much a part of the club and will remain so. He is still on group me, so take time to say hi.

We also had the Great Rockies Sport Show on the weekend of 18th through the 20th. The Yellowstone Hunt Club bought a space, and had a booth. We also raffled off a Savage 6.5 Creedmoore with optic package purchased from Black Butte. We made several very real prospects for memberships, and obtained several names of youths interested in our program. The really fun part was making

friends with the folks across from our booth with TACACAM cameras. Jeremy and Megan. We invited them on a goose hunt for Saturday the 19th and Megan joined the group and got some good video. As a result of this Rick purchased a cam, and on January 23rd also got some very good footage. Todd has uploaded this to the web page and also put it on Utube. Megan, as well has put footage on Utube. Just search Yellowstone Hunt Club. Additionally, I would personally like to thank D Tillery, Aaron, Katie, Mike Greene, and Rick for helping man the booth. And, thanks to Mike Milohov for pointers and suggestions on making this work. It really helped too. Made my life a lot easier. Finally, we made enough off the raffle to cover our costs with a little room to spare. With all this, it my considered opinion that this endeavor was a success.

Moving on. On the weekend of February 22, 23, & 24, we are going to have an ice fishing trip to Tongue River. There are a few spots at Campers Point that have electricity and open for use. Anyone wishing to join the trip get on GroupMe and let us know. If you don't have a camper, and want to go to, again let us know, we may be able to make arrangements. Four wheelers would also be welcome.

The February Meeting will be on the 18th at Perkins on 27th at 7:00 p.m. This meeting will be important for the following year and urge all who can to attend.

Well that's all for now, but until next month, keep your bore clean and your shells dry.

Big Al.